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Dear Parent/Carer,

IMPORTANT DATES 

School will be closed on the following dates:

Monday 1st May – May day bank holiday 

Monday 8th May – Bank Holiday for the Kings Coronation 

Thursday 18th May – School will be used as a polling station 
Monday 29th May – Late May day bank holiday. 

Other important dates:

Wednesday 31st May P1 – go home at 12.30pm to facilitate new P1 induction afternoon. 

KING’S CORONATION CELEBRATIONS

On Friday 5th May we are celebrating King Charles III coronation. Our plans include a lunch and a mini disco.  Children should come to school in party clothes and trainers on this day. We would ask that each child brings £4 by Monday 24th April, to include lunch and treats. The children will not need to bring a lunch please let the class teacher know of any dietary requirements by Friday 28th April. We are looking forward to a lovely day with the children.

MUSIC LESSONS
Brass Music lessons will recommence tomorrow (Friday 21st April) with Mr Jack Riordan. Children will need to bring their instruments and any music that they had previously been using. Please note the change of day, Friday morning will be our new lesson time slot. 
MIGHTY MILE

Our mighty mile event took place yesterday, well done everyone who took part.  We had a wonderful day. Keep an eye on the school website for some photographs which will soon follow.  A sponsor form has previously been sent home in the children’s school bags all monies and completed forms must be returned to school no later than Friday 28th April.   This year we are raising money for our reading resources for the whole school. P1 books alone cost approximately £400 we thank you in advance for your support. 
SEAG INFORMATION EVENING 

Parents of 6 pupils are invited to a parents evening at Larne Grammar School on Wednesday 3rd May at 6pm where information will be given on the SEAG process for those sitting the assessment in Autumn 2023.  P6 pupils have been given a flyer home with them today. 

P1 ADMISSIONS 

Notification of outcome for admissions to primary one will be issued on Thursday 27th April.  Parents who applied via EA Connect will receive an email to their registered email address please remember to check your junk email on 27th April.  EA have informed us that parents will still need to log into EA Connect to accept their child’s place. The following weblink also provides more information on what to do https://www.eani.org.uk/school-management/admissions-resource-hub
FULL DAY OF STRIKE ACTION BY TEACHING STAFF ON WEDNESDAY 26TH APRIL

You may have seen coverage in the news about forthcoming strike action by the five teaching unions in Northern Ireland due to pay and funding disputes. The current pay and funding deficits present very real challenges to schools in Northern Ireland. It is becoming very difficult for schools to appoint new staff because pay has been significantly reduced while workload has been greatly increased; skilled workers are not attracted to the sector and those that have been teaching for years have been leaving the profession at increasing rates. Basic school funding is inadequate, and this has a direct impact on provision in all schools. It has also been well documented in the media that a number of funding revenues available to schools have recently been cut, including the Engage programme which many of our pupils benefitted greatly from. We expect that our schools are adequately funded to provide the highest possible standard of educational experiences for our children and that our system ensures that the needs of our most vulnerable children, particularly our children with additional needs, are appropriately met, this is simply not possible with the current level of funding in the sector.  
When a strike takes place, those taking strike action stop work and withdraw their labour. Staff members involved in this industrial action will therefore not undertake any duties on 26 April. Clearly this is a difficult situation, which will cause some disruption. We would ask you, however, to be understanding. This is a very unusual circumstance and is the direct result of the failure to take into account the very real concerns expressed by teachers and school leaders. Taking strike action is not something that anyone would undertake lightly. Those on strike will have thought long and hard about their decision and will also lose pay for the period that they are on strike. A detailed risk assessment has been conducted which considers the impact the action will have on the health and safety of pupils, staff and visitors, and whether the school can run a full or amended curriculum, to determine whether it is possible to operate the school safely during the strike. The Board of Governors has determined that the school will be closed for all pupils on Wednesday 26 April 2023 and will reopen as normal on Thursday 27 April. 
If you would like to express your concerns about these issues to your local MLA template emails can be found here:
www.naht.org.uk/writetoyourMLA
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER

Due to strike action the school photographer visit has been postponed until Friday 12th May. Please continue to send requests for individual photos to Mrs Millar.
COMMUNITY NEWS 
Larne Rugby Club are running their annual girls give it a try programme for girls aged 8-14 from Tuesday 18th April for 8 weeks from 6.30- 7.30pm.  For further information contact Judith Taylor on 07786 707 803
MacMillan Coffee Morning, some of our parents are doing the Giants Causeway 26 mile hike in June and are having a coffee morning on Saturday 29th April, 11-1 pm at Ballyclare Rugby Club to raise funds for MacMillan Cancer Support. 

ParentLine are holding some speech and language workshops for parents and carers via zoom, details of these courses are on the attached flyers. 
Maurice Oliphant local artist has produced a print of Ballynure Primary in an 8x6 print, a sample of which is attached to the newsletter. Should you wish to order a copy Maurice can be contacted on 07510821139
                                       The School has no means of endorsing the activities or events in Community News.

Parents are advised to ensure any activity is appropriate for their child.

Monday 24th April  
For further information on allergenic ingredients, please contact the school.

SCHOOL MEALS 

WEEK 4

	Monday
	Tuesday 
	Wednesday 
	Thursday 
	Friday 



	Pasta Bolognaise in a Rich Tomato Sauce with Garlic Bread Slice

Sweetcorn

Apple Sponge & Custard
	Homemade Chicken Curry &

Naan Bread
 Boiled Rice/Garden Peas

 Vanilla Artic Roll &     Two Fruit


	School Closure due to strike action
	Roast Chicken Fillet with Stuffing & Gravy

Mash &Oven Roast Potatoes

Broccoli/Carrots

Homemade Brownie and Milkshake
	Oven Baked Fishcake or Chicken Burger & Salad
Chipped /Baked Potato 

Baked Beans/Coleslaw
Ice Cream Tub and Fresh fruit
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